In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Partial Cable TV Outage
- · 2012 W-2 Forms are Ready
- · Important Fraud Update
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13

General Announcements

- · Foreign Language Placement Exam
- MLK Day of Service this Saturday!
- · Gaze/Gage Open Reception
- · Block Party!
- · AU Symphonic Band
- · Be an Overnight Host!
- · Flu Season
- · International Randall Chair in Sculpture: Ben Woodeson
- · Internship & Summer Job Fair
- · Walk-In Hours Career Development Center
- · Swain Discount Rates for Faculty/Staff, Students
- · Champion Clothing BOGO Sale
- · Lecture: Washington, D.C. Monuments, Memorials

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
6:00 1/22/13 M/W Basketball HOME vs. SJF - 6 & 8pm	12:15 SoAD All School Meeting	
Foreign Language Placement Exam		

Partial Cable TV Outage

After Sunday's wind-storm, a large number of our campus cable channels are unavailable. We are actively working on the problem. But, it may be a number of days before we can fully restore all the channels.

We apologize for the outage and appreciate your patience as we get this problem fixed.

Gary Roberts

Director of Information Technology Services

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

2012 W-2 Forms are Ready

Employee W-2 forms are ready to be picked up in the Business Office in Carnegie Hall. They will be available for pick up through Wednesday, Jan. 30.

**All W-2 forms not picked up by Wedneday will be mailed to the home address on file on Thursday, Jan. 31.

Please bring photo ID with you. If you would like a third party to pick up your form, you must send written permission allowing the Business Office to release your W2 to them.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Important Fraud Update

Alfred University is currently receiving reports of fraudulent check activity.

If you receive an unexpected check that looks like it is from Alfred University you should assume that it is fraudulent.

If someone tries to pay you for personal goods or services (e.g.: items on Ebay or craigslist, cosmetics, etc.) with a check that looks like it is from Alfred University assume that it is fraudulent.

If someone tries to pay you or get you to cash a check and give them all or part of the money you should assume that the check is fraudulent.

The University has fraud protection on all of its bank accounts which ensures that any check not actually issued by Alfred University will not be honored. The University does not assume any liability for any losses associated with these fraudulent checks. These losses include, but are not limited to, money that your bank may charge you for cashing or depositing the fraudulent check and fees requested by the fraudulent check issuer.

If you have a questionable check that you would like to report to Alfred University, please contact the Business Office at **businessofc@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Jodi Howe

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2013 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2013-14 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2013-14 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Foreign Language Placement Exam

Foreign Language Placement Exam Tuesday, Jan. 22 114 Seidlin Hall @6 p.m.

Exams are given in French, German, and Spanish.

Who needs to take the Placement Exam?

- * Students who have taken more than two years of a language in high school and who intend to take the same language at AU must take the exam.
- * Students who are bilingual or native speakers or who have spoken the language at home.
- * Students do NOT need to take the exam if they did not study a language previously or if they are planning to take a different language in college.
- * Students who wish to demonstrate proficiency in another language should contact Dr. Kerry Kautzman about procedures.
- *Please remember to bring your student ID and a #2 pencil.*

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

MLK Day of Service this Saturday!

Join us in a Day of Service to commemorate the life and service of Martin Luther King Jr. on Saturday Jan. 26, 2013.

Like us on Facebook for more information and a schedule of events! facebook.com/AlfredMLKdayOFservice

Registration will be held at St. Jude's Chapel from 8:15-8:45 a.m.

Projects will take place at various locations throughout Alfred and the surrounding communities. Light breakfast, transportation and a t-shirt will be provided.

To sign up, use the link below. If you have questions or concerns, please contact Jessica Jennings by email **Jennings@alfred.edu** or phone (607) 871-2162.

Link: Sign up here

Submitted by: Jessica Jennings

back to top Send Email Reminder

Gaze/Gage Open Reception

Glass Installation by sa Bjrk and Hiromi Takizawa

Exhibition Dates: Jan. 25 - Feb. 23 Opening Reception: Friday, Jan. 25 Time: 7-9 P.M.

Location: Fosdick-Nelson Gallery

Gallery Hours: Monday - Friday 11 A.M.-4 P.M. Saturday and Sunday 1-3 P.M.

Cost to Attend: Free

Featuring the work of two glass installation artists, this exhibition explores measuring devices and optical observations of inner and outer landscapes.

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Block Party!

The first ever Spring Semester Block Party is going to be held on Sunday, Jan. 27 from 2 to 3:30 p.m. in the Knight Club on the 3rd floor of Powell Campus Center. There will be representatives from many of the clubs on campus. It is a great opportunity to see what different clubs AU offers.

If you want to represent a club at the block party please email senate@alfred.edu.

If you have any questions please contact **senate@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Symphonic Band

Join the Alfred University Symphonic Band! If you have played a woodwind, brass, or percussion instrument at the high school level, you are invited to join. Be part of an incredible ensemble!

This semester, the Symphonic Band will be performing:

Gavorkna Fanfare, by Jack Stamp Contre qui, rose, by Morten Lauridsen/Reynolds Second Suite in F for Military Band, By Gustav Holst Mars, by Holst Jupiter, by Holst Hut of Baba-Yaga/Great Gate of Kiev, By Mussorsky

That of Daba-Taga/Great Gate of Riev, by Massorsky

Our first rehearsal will be Tuesday (first day of classes), Jan. 22, 5:30-7 p.m. in Miller 302. There are no auditions for the Symphonic Band.

We have instruments and lockers available on a "first come, first served" basis.

Symphonic Band meets 5:30-7 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays in room 302 of the Miller Performing Arts Center.

Contact Dr. Chris Foster, foster@alfred.edu, (607) 871.2571 for questions and details.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Be an Overnight Host!

The Admissions Office is looking for reliable freshmen and sophomore students who are willing to host accepted students through our Overnight Program during the 2013 spring semester. Overnight hosts are encouraged to share their experiences with prospective students, involve them with campus

activities, and show them why you love Alfred!

You do not need extensive experience with Admissions, just a welcoming attitude and a sincere desire to represent Alfred University.

Overnights are offered Sunday-Thursday beginning Feb. 3 and will conclude on April 4. We are willing to work with your schedule and you will be rewarded at the end of the program for hosting!

If you are interested, please fill out the Overnight Host application and send it to Anne at **Campbell@alfred.edu** or send it intracampus mail to Alumni Hall- ATTN: Anne Campbell.

Candidates will be required to interview.

Attachment: Overnight_Host_Application_2013.doc

Submitted by: Anne Campbell

back to top Send Email Reminder

Flu Season

Flu season is in full swing and, unfortunately, most of us know someone who has had the Flu already this year. Here are some prevention tips from the CDC to help you stay healthy:

Get the Flu vaccine.

Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. Throw the tissue in the trash after you use it, don't recycle and re-use it.

Wash your hands often with soap and water. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand rub.

Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. Germs spread this way.

Try to avoid close contact with sick people.

If you are sick with flu-like illness, CDC recommends that you stay home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone except to get medical care or for other necessities. (Your fever should be gone without the use of a fever-reducing medicine.)

While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible to keep from infecting them.

Flu-like symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills and fatigue. Some people also may have vomiting and diarrhea. People may be infected with the flu, and have respiratory symptoms without a fever.

For more information go to www.cdc.gov/flu or www.flu.gov

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Randall Chair in Sculpture: Ben Woodeson

Date: Thursday, Jan. 31 Time: 6:30 P.M.

Location: Nevins Theater Cost to Attend: Free

Sponsored By: Sculpture/Dimensional Studies

Sculptor Ben Woodeson talks about his work as an artist and lecturer. He is known for making confrontational and often deliberately dangerous sculptures in a variety of materials in private and

public spaces.

Woodeson was educated in Glasgow, and now lives and works out of London, England. He has exhibited in numerous international exhibitions, biennales and participates in symposiums and residencies worldwide.

We are pleased to welcome him to Alfred as the International Randall Chair in Sculpture.

To view his work please visit: http://www.woodeson.co.uk...

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Internship & Summer Job Fair

The Internship & Summer Job Fair, hosted by the Career Development Center, will take place on Friday, Feb. 15, 2013 from noon-2 p.m. in the Powell Campus Center Knight Club.

Over 40 companies are expected to be represented, recruiting all majors. To see a current list of companies which will be represented, please visit the CDC website at www.alfred.edu/cdc and click on events.

Bring the postcard that you receive in the mail to enter a raffle to win 1 of 6 VISA giftcards or an AU sweatshirt!

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center

Tues.-Thurs, 1:00 - 4:30pm. Stop in to see a counselor to talk about any career concerns/issues/questions that you may have.

Submitted by: Peggy Broderick

back to top Send Email Reminder

Swain Discount Rates for Faculty/Staff, Students

Swain is extending discounted rates for Alfred University Faculty, Staff and their families plus AU Students. University employees and their families and AU students may ski at Swain Resort any day after 3 p.m. at reduced rates.

In order to participate in the program please register with Judith Green. Discounted rates available through the ski season.

Questions may be addressed to Judith Green at jgreen@alfred.edu or 607.871.2966

See attachment for 2012-13 rates.

Attachment: Swain_Form.doc

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Champion Clothing BOGO Sale

Looking for something new with Alfred on it? Take advantage of the BOGO sale- Buy 1,Get 1 50% OFF-going on now at the AU Bookstore. Hurry in to see the new tees and hoodies!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lecture: Washington, D.C. Monuments, Memorials

Speaker: Craig Braack, Allegany County Historian Tuesday, Jan. 22 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium at the David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

585-593-3410

With Washington, D.C. in the spotlight this month, join Craig as he gives an illustrated tour of the commemorative structures in our country's capital city that reflect our nation's history.

This library-sponsored program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews